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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 6th May 2022, in the Victoria Halls. 

1.  Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Judith Thompson (Treasurer), Aileen Firth, Sue Bremner, Ieuan Chamberlain, George Irvine, Graham Easton, Ian King, David Deacon, Jim Stillie and Alisdaire Lockhart. 

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton-Nicol and Leagh Douglas, plus some 20 members of the public and one member of the press.

The Chairman welcomed the three recently elected members of the SBC to the meeting and paid tribute and proposed the thanks of the community to Gordon Edgar, who had served Selkirk on both the SCC and SBC for many years but had not been re-elected on this occasion.

2. Apologies for absence had been received from Kirsty Lovatt and Tom Combe.

3. Declarations of Interest – there were none. 

4. Minutes of meeting of the SCC held on 11th April were proposed by George Irvine, seconded by David Deacon and approved nem con.

5. matters arising from these Minutes, but not covered elsewhere on the agenda.

5.1 Alisdaire Lockhart raised the issue of the proposed Heritage Centre for Selkirk (vide Minute 17), in the light of comments from the community at the recent hustings meeting, when he had proposed a visit to the Biggar Local Museum. He reported that this museum has a very good web-site and he encouraged all present to look at this museum’s website.

5.2 It was noted that at the last meeting of the SCC Jim Stillie had raised the opportunity of granting Honorary Freedom of the Royal Burgh to distinguished members of the community who were not Souters by birth – it was agreed that the Chairman will take this forward but in strict confidence.

6. Community Police Report – had been circulated electronically – no comments.

7.The Haining Trust Report.

The Chairman welcomed Michelle Ballantyne (Chair of the Trust) to the meeting and asked her for an update on progress at the Haining.

Michelle reminded all present that the Haining had been put in trust for the community of Selkirkshire by the previous owner, together with a modest endowment for its up-keep.

The House and other building, the estate, but not the contents of the house, had been placed in this trust, but by 2016 the dowry had been exhausted and there arose the prospect that the property might be sold.

Michelle and two local residents (Viv Ross and John Nichol) had been appointed as replacement trustees in that year, and Michelle commented that the then priority of the trustees was to save the Haining for the community. The House was in a very poor state of repair, especially the roof and the external cladding, but the other buildings had also been allowed to deteriorate, through lack of routine maintenance.

The Haining is the only property on Historic Scotland’s “At Risk” Register in the Borders.

The survival plan drawn up by the trustees involved maximise the rental income to the Trust, building holiday flats and studios, grant repair of the estate and the creation of the Courtyard to commemorate the origins of the Dandy Dinmont breed of dogs at the Haining.

All these rentals had proved very popular with the public, with high occupancy rates, especially the holiday flats, which are very popular with Souters returning to the area.

To date, some £1.9 million has been spent on repairs and renovations, drawn from a variety of statutory and charitable sources, wedding lets and Government sources, but a further £3.6 million is required to complete the restoration and to fit out the House as a leading Rococo property in Scotland.

Michelle stated that the remaining funds required will be raised from fund-raising activities, including a fund-raising campaign to complete the fund-raising task.

All thanked Michelle for her comprehensive report on the work of the Trustees to secure the Haining for future generations of the Selkirkshire community and was asked if she could return to the SCC in 6-months’ time to report on further progress.

8. Local improvements  AF reported on recent successful litter pick. The next litter pick will be on Sunday 29th May to tie in with the Great Borders River Clean up.
9. Bank of Scotland branch closure.

The Chairman reported on his draft letter to the CEO of the Bank of Scotland, which had been drawn up in consultation with many other community councils in the Borders.

It was noted that many of the statistics presented for the justification of the closure, including the number of customers visiting the bank on a daily basis, were disputed by the community.

The Chairman encouraged as many people as possible in the community to write to the Bank about their concern about the proposed closure of the Selkirk branch of the bank.

Alisdaire Lockhart suggested that this closure of local branches of banks is a national issue for the Scottish Government, and it was agreed to write to the local Member of Parliament to ask him to raise our concerns at national level.                 ET-N raised issue of discriminatory effect of closure on groups such as elderly, disabled or reliant on public transport

10. Planning Matters – Ian king reported on one full application for Change of Use – reference 22/00733/FUL. 

It was reported that the proposal to provide additional housing near to the Bannerfield Estate had been withdrawn.
11. OPEN FORUM:

11.1
The parking problems in the centre of the town is an on-going problem without any obvious solution.

11.2
It was agreed that blocked drains and gullies were causing water over-flow problems in the town – Caroline Cochrane said she would enquire about the lack of drain clearance with SBC.
11.3
David Deacon raised a number of issues, as follows:

11.3 (a) he asked when the CCTV in the town centre was due to be installed?

11.3 (b) he asked when the revised (reduced) 20 mph limits were due to be installed – Elaine Thornton-Nichol said this was being followed up.

11.3 (c) he was concerned about the future of the old Cross Keys site and was told that the remedial work would be continued after the Common Riding weekend.

11.3 (d) he asked if the Planning permission for the Co-op had been re-submitted but there was no information to hand on this matter.

11.3 (e) – David returned to the problems of Victoria Park with regard to use of the park by travellers – he stated that 8 caravans were “in residence” on the park – it was reported that since the last meeting of the SCC, Sheriff’s Officers have contacted travellers who have arrived on site but are not part of the families permitted to remain on site until 30th June 2022. Aileen Firth noted that despite the CC highlighting how annoyed residents have been re lack of communication, communications after the meeting and the way in which they were relayed was not acceptable. It was agreed that SBC were amenable to further meetings once the elections are over and the CC will push for these to happen. 

Ian King raised concerns that the lack of maintenance and repairs required at the site which he had explained at previous meetings did not appear to have been relayed to SBC. He reported that he had revisited the site and some improvements have been made to the building. With regard to the initial intention to use Ettrick Mill as a temporary site for the travellers, this suggestion has been abandoned by SBC.

11.3 (f) – David raised concern about the state of dilapidation of the timber benches in the Town and was advised that their replacement but with benches made from re-cycled plastic was being investigated.

12. SBC Councillors reports: all issues had been dealt with previously during the meeting.

13. Treasurer’s Report

Judith reported that as on 9th May 2022, there is £3,081.95 in the Selkirk Community Council account, of which £1,820.91 is in general funds, £327.59 – is ring-fenced for Response Team (£57.25 spent on litter pickers) £983.45 “fountain restoration from a Localities Bids grant. The Philiphaugh Community class invoices all settled, nothing remains in our account – the accounts 2021-22 are now ready to go to auditor - any more contributions to SB function? £4316.24 – Blooming Selkirk account Income: £180 donations & sponsorships Expenditure £108.38 planting scheme 

14. Reports from Sub-groups

14.1
Selkirk Hill Management Group – nothing to report – meeting pending.

14.2
Brighter Selkirk – Judith reported that on Sunday 29th May pm the hanging baskets go up and planters in square & high street re-planted, on Thursday 23rd June Chr. The Hill management and Brighter Selkirk groups hold their AGMs in the Hammermen’s Hall, there are lots of development projects which will need managing.

Donations from CR trust, Colonials, merchant co, ex-SBs and ex-soldiers will be sought, but can a general appeal be made to businesses to support hanging basket costs? 

Jubilee garden done, being maintained by Mike and Alistair – plaque ready to be added. Birdbath bed – planting under way 9 railing boxes sponsored, only leaves 2 more sponsorships required.

Meeting with Amy Alcorn (SBC greenspace programme officer) and Erin Coltman (grants) has taken place.

The Green – wildflowers again this year – discussion with local residents (Elvie & Jon Purkiss) about more trees – possibly community orchard. Toll planters – brought Amy up to speed with our project so far with Oregon Timber – no problem about recycled plastic boxes – when we are ready SBC will remove old boxes

Judith was thanked by the Chairman and SCC for all her endeavours to brighten up Selkirk.

14.3
Farmers’ Market – Caroline Cochrane reported on the good up-take of stalls for the Farmers’ Market. Organisation of the Market has now been taken on by Alan Walker of Selkirk Gin.

Concern remains that the recently introduced Galashiels Farmers’ Market on the same day each month might draw support from the Selkirk event, but CC thought that this was no threat to the Selkirk event.

Alisdaire Lockhart asked who authorises each farmers market and while this information was readily available it was felt that SBC should have some co-ordinating role in granting approvals for farmers’ markets in the Scottish Borders.

It was reported that in the SB Region, there are currently four farmers’ markets scheduled for the first Saturday in each month: Selkirk, Peebles, Galashiels and one other. The Peebles Farmers’ Market is no threat to the Selkirk event.

15. Selkirk Means Business/BIDS – nothing to report.

16. Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies:

16.1
SBCCN – nothing to report.

17. Any Other Community Business:

17.1
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations planned for the town including children’s picnic, beacons being lit, tree planting and much more.
After a very full meeting, the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.25 hrs and thanked all for their contributions.

The next scheduled meeting of the SCC will take place on Monday 20th June 2022 in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Hall (time TBC).
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